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Thursday, 26 January 2023 

 
 
 
Dear parent,  

 
It is my pleasure to share with you our recent OFSTED inspection report. OFSTED inspect 
schools to provide information to parents and carers, and to promote improvement. School 
inspections are required by law. OFSTED provide an independent assessment of the quality and 
standards of education in schools, and check whether pupils are achieving as much as they can. 

 
Having an inspection can always be a stressful time, no matter how much progress a school is 
making, so thank you for playing your part by ensuring that your child was on time and ready to 
learn.  
 
I am sure you will join me in congratulating the staff team for their hard work in ensuring that your 
child’s learning is at least good. Their dedication and commitment is a key strength of our school. 
We are, of course, very proud of our children and it was good that the inspector was also 
impressed by their very positive attitudes to their learning.  He also noted that pupils are safe and 
well cared for and that they enjoy the ‘adventure’ of learning something new every day. 
 
I am delighted that the report recognises the hard work and ambition we have for our children 
and points to some notable strengths. We know there is still more to do and that together we can 
make the school even better and ensure the best outcomes for our children. 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ken Johnson 
headteacher@deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk 
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